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Dear Ted: 
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President 

Sorry for the delay in responding, but I am not surprised 
by the MFT's flyers against Minnesota's charter school bill. 
I, too, was disappointed with the way the bill came out. 

For one, teachers have to give up most of their rights in 
order to teach in one of these schools -- hardly an incen
tive. I also understand that, although they could still be in 
the retirement system, they would have to pay both the 
employee and employer costs -- again, not an incentive. 
Second, I wish the architects of the bill had worked out the 
collective bargaining is~ues with the teachers unions. While 
I understand the potential contradiction between adhering to a 
particular district's collective bargaining contract and 
starting off a school fresh, telling unions that they, in 
effect, would have to begin from scratch in organizing 
teachers and then bargain at the school level is not a 
particularly thoughtful solution. It's certainly not an 
approach designed to make friends, and, as you saw, it 
didn't. It also strikes me that the last concern in the 
advisory committee requirement was education. There is 
nothing in that language that speaks to knowing something 
about education, except being a parent and that's not 
necessarily the same as being knowledgeable about formal, let 
alone innovative, education. I also don't like the double 
standard on race and ethnicity: Whites must have their 
proposals reviewed by this predominantly minority committee 
but non-whites donrt have to? I fail to see how this advances 
either civil rights or education. 

This Minnesota bill seems to be traveling to other 
states. I still see the baby in it, but it has gotten covered 
up by bath water. could it still be shap up? 

AS/dr 
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Albe'rt Shanker 
President 


